Weekly ReCAP for October 6, 2017

___________________________________________
A)  Foothill Conservancy Membership Drive – Contact Amanda Nelson, at www.foothillconservancy.org 
B) Next CPC meeting on November 6:  Volunteer Center, San Andreas, near San Andreas Elementary School. 

C) Run for Local Office Faire, Mokelumne Hill Town Hall, 10/12, 3-5:30 pm.

D) Congressional Candidates’ Forum, Jackson Civic Center (Hwys49&88), 10/19, 6-8:30pm 
_____________________________________________________________________________________________
Summary of the Cannabis Regulation Alternative passed by the PC Friday ( 9/29/17) (By Colleen Platt)
 
Friday’s Enterprise article is not clear, and contains some inaccuracies. The PC did not pass a version of Alt. 4. They combined 4 and 5, added, subtracted, and came up with an extremely strict new "Planning Commission Alternative Regulatory Ordinance."
 

Under this proposal, cannabis is only allowed in A1, AP, GF, and M (Industrial) zones, with 200-foot setbacks from adjacent residential property lines. On Industrial parcels and within Community Centers and Community Plan Areas, only indoor cultivation with odor filtration is allowed. Cannabis cultivation outdoors is banned in all RR and RA zones--ALL residential, period. Cannabis is also banned in Unclassified.  Growers may attempt a parcel rezone to an acceptable zone only with full CEQA review. If the parcel is in a residential area, the rezone won't be approved.
 

Caregivers (and personal grows) can grow indoors anywhere, but caregivers can only grow outdoors in the same limited zones as commercial, with the same setback restrictions.
 
Only cannabis farms certified by the state as comparable to organic will be allowed, and they will need to follow legal pest management practices issued by the state.
 
Looking at the latest cannabis registration list, the majority of registered growers are in RR, RA, and U. This strict ordinance may wipe out 80- 90% of registered growers*. These growers will be forced to shut down cannabis operations within 90 days of a new ordinance. Approved growers in unpermitted zones will be allowed 2 years to try to find new, suitable land** to transfer their permits to and cleanup their old property.
 
They did not cap the total number of grows (Commissioner Bechelli wanted to look at that--the whole county picture). County counsel said a total number was problematic / unconstitutional. So they are restricting grows to only current / pending registrants.
 
Also, there would be a 5-year sunset date after enactment of the ordinance. "This is an experiment; the Board can extend if it wants to." The sheriff said it would take 3-4 years just to "get a handle on things" (eradication of estimated 1200 illegal grows, etc.).
 

Director Maurer said that as of Wednesday, 184 registrations were issued, 184 were denied, 45 were withdrawn, and 325 are still being processed. So it is possible we will end up with 300-400 approved cannabis registrations. But with the difficulties and expense of remediation and relocation for the majority of these registrants, plus the uncertainty of a 5-yr. sunset date, I imagine a number could drop out. The final number actually growing on acceptable, legal properties could be greatly reduced.
 
 

 
* Of the 995 applications, only 105 are in acceptable zones (A1, AP, GF, M) = 10.56%
 
** Potentially available parcels in Calaveras County for approved growers to move to:
--1,950 A1, AP, & GF parcels with a potential for outdoor cannabis grows
--185 M1, M2, & M4 parcels with a potential for indoor grows

___________________________________________
Board of Supervisors Hearing
On Commercial Cannabis Ordinance
October 17, 2017.
The Board of Supervisors has tentatively scheduled its hearing on the commercial cannabis ordinance for October 17.  If you care about this issue, send your input to the Board of Supervisors: Clerk of the Board of Supervisors, 891 Mountain Ranch Road, San Andreas, CA 95249 or ‘DSeverud@co.calaveras.ca.us.
The Medical Cannabis Cultivation Commerce Ordinance Final Environmental Impact Report is now posted and available for public review. 
http://cannabis.calaverasgov.us/CEQA/Cannabis-Ord-DEIR
________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

Fyi, attached are new, corrected Calaveras County Planning Commission Procedures.
 

The new planning commission procedures are posted online on the county's Planning Commission Policies & Procedures page:
http://planningcommission.calaverasgov.us/Policies-Procedures
 

Colleen
 

________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

County planners agree to recommend strict cannabis regulations alongside ban

By Jason Cowan Jason@Calaverasenterprise.com / Sep 29, 2017 Updated Oct 3, 2017

 

Top of Form

Bottom of Form

The Calaveras County Planning Commission voted Friday to recommend a strict cannabis regulatory package to county decision makers in conjunction with the ban it signed off on the day before.

“The supervisors need to look at both recommendations and make a final decision,” said Lisa Muetterties, commission chairwoman.

The stipulations, based off an alternative suggested in an environmental review prepared to evaluate the cannabis industry in Calaveras, could limit the amount of properties available for cannabis cultivation by 45 percent. Commissioners consented to the idea that there would be 400 cannabis farmers in the county under the rules.

Cannabis cultivation under the regulations would be restricted in the rural agriculture, rural residential and unclassified zones that currently hold a large amount of cannabis farmers operating under the county’s urgency ordinance.

The system would allow farmers living within the restricted zones time to transfer. Commissioners agreed to allow 90 days. They would then have two additional years to clean their property of hazards and relocate to a new residence before restarting operations.

Attempts to rezone the unclassified zones would also be allowed. 

Under the stipulations, outdoor cannabis cultivation could occur on properties larger than 5 acres if they do not adjoin a residential lot. If they do, the requirement would jump to 20 acres.

For indoor farming, acreage will vary based off zoning stipulations. There would be no minimum size requirement for operations within the industrial zone.

Commercial cultivation would be limited to 22,000 square feet.

The decision to push the recommendation to county supervisors came after an entire day’s worth of discussions after most of planning commissioners informally agreed they would recommend the ban to county decision makers Thursday.

Commissioners Kelly Wooster and Karen Sisk said they wished for the ban recommendation to remain the priority Friday.

Commissioners Joseph Bechelli and Tim Laddish voted to recommend the regulations over the ban.

Muetterties was the voice that urged to recommend both as equal suggestions.

The motion to pass both recommendations succeeded unanimously. A motion to pass them both as equals passed 3-2, with Wooster and Sisk opposing.

Discussions Friday were proposed by Laddish, who said Thursday the alternative that the eventual recommendation was based off had potential, but he had questions.

The recommendations will be heard by the Calaveras County Board of Supervisors at a special meeting scheduled for Oct. 17.

________________________________________________________________________________________________________________

Is California Ready For Recreational Marijuana?

09/29/2017 8:04 am PST
324
Tracey Petersen, MML News Reporter

Long Beach, CA – With recreational marijuana regulations not even expected to be issued until late November, California’s emerging marijuana industry is rattled by an array of unknowns.

“We all have anxiety,” top state pot regulator Lori Ajax told an industry group Thursday in Long Beach. “It’s not going to be perfect.” Ajax shares that the state is preparing to issue temporary licenses for growers, sellers, manufacturers and distributors on Jan. 1. The temporary licenses would be good for four months and could also be extended, if necessary.  Ajax adds her agency will be open for business on New Year’s Day.

Growers and sellers have voiced concern regarding how the industry can function when some operators will have licenses and others might not. Questions surrounding banking and federal law enforcement, since pot remains illegal in the eyes of the federal government, are also a worry. Additionally, to obtain a state license, operators must first have a local license or authorization and many municipalities are still working on those rules.

Recreational pot was approved by California voters in 2016 and takes effect in 2018. That will unite recreational sales with the state’s two-decade old medicinal pot market. By legalizing recreational pot use, California could transform its vast marijuana black market into the nation’s biggest legal pot economy, valued at $7 billion.

______________________________________________________________________________
Beefed up pot enforcement would cost Tuolumne County $477K per year

Alex McLean / The Union Democrat / Sept. 29, 2017

A potential ban on growing marijuana outdoors in the unincorporated area of Tuolumne County would cost taxpayers at least $477,000 to enforce, according to county officials.

At a public meeting Tuesday, the county’s Community Resources Agency will ask the Tuolumne County Board of Supervisors for further guidance in creating an ordinance by the end of the year that would ban people from growing marijuana outdoors for medical or nonmedical personal use.

The meeting is scheduled to begin at 9 a.m. on the fourth floor of the County Administration Center at 2 S. Green St. in Sonora.

A rise in citizen complaints since the county began allowing people to grow up to 12 medical-marijuana plants per individual and 24 per parcel last year has prompted the board to request tighter restrictions on the practice, reduce the number of plants people can grow to six, and boost enforcement.

State law approved by California voters in November makes it legal for people to grow up to six plants at a private residence for recreational or medical use, though it also allows local governments to ban outdoor cultivation.

The Community Resources Agency, which oversees code enforcement, and the Sheriff’s Office say they would need additional resources to more actively pursue people violating the rules, whether or not the board chooses to ban outdoor cultivation.

Enforcement of the county’s existing regulations on marijuana cultivation is entirely driven by citizen complaints.

“I’m saying there is not enough resources to do what they’re asking, regardless of the previous decision,” said David Gonzalves, executive director of the Community Resources Agency.

The agency would need to hire an additional code compliance officer, a part-time code compliance officer during the marijuana growing season from May to October, and an administrative assistant, while the Sheriff’s Office would need to add four full-time deputies.

The estimated cost for the additional resources would be at least $477,000 per year, not including additional funding needed for vehicles and supplies.

One of the ways the board has proposed to pay for enforcing the ban is by charging a fee to people growing up to six plants of marijuana inside their residence as allowed by state law.

County staff is still reviewing whether state law would allow the board to impose such a fee and plans to present their findings at a future meeting.

Cannabis advocates have criticized the proposed ban on outdoor cultivation as shortsighted.

District 3 Supervisor Evan Royce was the only supervisor to vote against proposing the ban, saying the county wouldn’t have enough funding for enforcement and people will grow outside anyway.

Cities and counties that allow outdoor cultivation and retail sales will be eligible to apply for state grants to help pay for enforcement efforts related to legal marijuana after the state begins issuing licenses to cannabis businesses next year.

Tuolumne County currently bans retail sales and commercial cultivation of marijuana.

On Tuesday, the board will also consider providing direction to staff regarding the possibility of allowing commercial activity in the unincorporated area.

Advocates of the cannabis industry have argued that allowing a limited number of commercial activities, such as dispensaries, farms and manufacturing facilities, would provide much-needed revenue to the county for enforcement and other needs.

Opponents of allowing commercial activity say it would bring more crime and disturb neighborhoods.

______________________________________________________________________________

Inside Climate News / Sept. 30, 2017
Costs of Climate Change: Early Estimate for Hurricanes, Fires Reaches $300 Billion

A new report starts adding up the damage from the past few weeks of western wildfires and Hurricanes Harvey, Irma and Maria. It sees climate costs rising.

Sabrina Shankman
BY SABRINA SHANKMAN
https://insideclimatenews.org/news/28092017/hurricane-maria-irma-harvey-wildfires-damage-cost-estimate-record-climate-change?utm_source=Inside+Climate+News&utm_campaign=7950441d9c-Weekly+Newsletter&utm_medium=email&utm_term=0_29c928ffb5-7950441d9c-327504385 

______________________________________________________________________________

Pot legalization in California brings a bonanza of government jobs


[image: image1]
Pot legalization in California brings a bonanza of government jobs. (Brennan Linsley / Associated Press)

Associated Press / September 30, 2017
Scientists. Tax collectors. Typists. Analysts. Lawyers. And more scientists.

Recreational marijuana use becomes legal in California in 2018, and one of the things to blossom in the emerging industry isn’t green and leafy, it’s government jobs.

The state is on a hiring binge to fill what eventually will be hundreds of new government positions by 2019 intended to bring order to the legal pot economy, from keeping watch on what’s seeping into streams near cannabis grows to running background checks on storefront sellers who want government licenses. Thousands of additional jobs are expected to be added by local governments.

The swiftly expanding bureaucracy represents just one aspect of the complex challenge faced by California: Come January, the state will unite its longstanding medical cannabis industry with the newly legalized recreational one, creating what will be the United States’ largest legal pot economy.
[image: image2]
Last January, just 11 full-time workers were part of what’s now known as the Bureau of Cannabis Control, the state’s chief regulatory agency overseeing the pot market. Now, it’s more than doubled, and by February the agency expects to have more than 100 staffers.

The agency is moving into new offices later this year, having outgrown its original quarters. It’s expected new satellite offices will eventually spread around the state.

There also will be scores of jobs added to issue licenses for sellers, growers, truck drivers, manufacturers and others working in the projected $7-billion industry. The state has taken to Facebook to lure applicants.

The bureau is using a video snippet of actor Jim Carrey, hammering his fingers into a computer keyboard, to catch the eye of prospective applicants online. “Get those applications in ... before this guy beats you to it,” it reads.

“New job just ahead,” reads another post. “We’re hiring.”

This year’s state budget contained about $100 million to fund regulatory programs for marijuana, which includes personnel to review and issue licenses, watch over environmental conditions and carry out enforcement.

Planned hiring into 2018 covers a range of state agencies: Fifty people are bound for the Public Health Department, 65 are slated to join the Water Resources Control Board, and 60 are expected at the Food and Agriculture Department, which will oversee licensing for cultivators.

Some of the work is highly specialized.

Environmental scientists will be responsible for developing standards for pot farms near streams, to make sure fertilizer or pesticides do not taint the water or harm fish. An engineer will monitor groundwater and water being diverted to nourish plants. Lawyers are needed to help sort out complex issues involving the state’s maze of environmental laws.

Pay varies with position but can be attractive, with some scientist posts paying over $100,000 annually. Special investigators with the Consumer Affairs Department could earn in the $80,000 range.

Policing cannabis cultivation, legal and not, has been a long-running concern in the state. Recently, Republican state Sen. Ted Gaines of El Dorado urged Gov. Jerry Brown to declare a state of emergency in Siskiyou County because of what he called rampant illegal marijuana grows.

Gaines said criminals are treating the county as “their own illicit greenhouse” while polluting waterways with pesticides and other waste.

Meanwhile, state and local governments are rushing to enact rules to govern the new pot economy, a process that so far has produced mixed results.

The state says it will be ready to begin issuing licenses in January, albeit temporary ones.

In coastal Mendocino County, about 700 cultivators have applied for local permits, though it’s estimated thousands of people grow pot in the county north of San Francisco. The fear is that many growers and sellers will remain in the black market, undercutting legitimate sales.

“My biggest concern is that the state regulations may prove to be so onerous that it will discourage people who want to be legally compliant from coming forward,” said John McCowen, who chairs the county Board of Supervisors.

“And that will mean greater opportunity for those operating in the black market,” McCowen added.

While the state is adding jobs to oversee the marketplace, law enforcement will face new demands that come with a price tag, from keeping roads free of stoned drivers to helping weed out illegal operators.

The California Highway Patrol is expanding training for officers to identify intoxicated drivers. In cities that permit cultivation, manufacturing or sales, police duties could also include protecting legitimate operators from gangs intent on pushing them out of business.

And a key issue will be keeping legally grown pot from moving into the black market.

To combat illegal activity, whether through code enforcement or policing, “we are going to have to invest,” said Gardena Police Chief Edward Medrano, who heads the California Police Chiefs Assn.

_____________________________________________________

Study Could Pave Way For More Local Water Available From New Melones

10/03/2017 11:40 am PST
71
B.J. Hansen, MML News Director

Sonora, CA — At the request of the Calaveras County Water District, the Tuolumne County Board of Supervisors is asking that federal lawmakers appropriate $500,000 for a study regarding New Melones Reservoir.

It was noted at today’s Tuolumne County Board of Supervisors meeting that the concept of doing a study on the reservoir was approved as part of a large water package passed by the Congress and signed by former President Barack Obama in late 2016. However, no funding was allocated for the New Melones study. CCWD is hoping to conduct the study to review existing storage, and projects that could better maximize capacity and beneficial use of water within the Stanislaus River Basin.

CCWD General Manager Dave Eggerton addressed the board this morning. It was specifically noted in the meeting documents that the study could lead to the development of programs supporting groundwater recharge, securing additional supplies for Calaveras and Tuolumne counties, better meeting the water needs of local tribes, providing further drought protection, and ensuring reliable supplies for the Columbia CAL Fire Air Attack Base.

The supervisors voted unanimously to endorse CCWD’s request for federal funding, and to send letters to Congressman Tom McClintock and Senators Dianne Feinstein and Kamala Harris noting its importance.

____________________________________________________
California needs better weather prediction tools for water management

Guy McCarthy / The Union Democrat / October 3, 2017

Current weather forecasting tools are less than adequate for managing California’s most vital natural resource, state water officials said Tuesday.

People at the state Department of Water Resources are now working with researchers at NASA and the Scripps Institution of Oceanography to develop new technology to better forecast moisture-laden atmospheric river storms, like the ones that hammered the Mother Lode and the rest of the Central Sierra in January and February.

Current short-term forecasting for seven days out is 70 percent accurate, while 14-day forecasts are 7 percent accurate, Grant Davis, director of the state Department of Water Resources, said Tuesday.

"That isn’t adequate for water management," Davis said. "Advancing accurate, even longer-range forecasting is critical for our ability to plan for California’s highly variable weather."

Atmospheric river storms are the slower-moving freight trains of moisture than can form far to the west of California out over the vast Pacific Ocean. An atmospheric river storm that originates in warmer tropical or subtropical climes is often called a “pineapple express.”

‘Rivers in the sky’
Administrators with DWR like Davis say they are starting the new water year intent on improving subseasonal to seasonal forecasting. Part of that aim is developing new technology for forecasting land-falling atmospheric river storms.

“The water year that ended Sept. 30 saw an extraordinary number of atmospheric rivers that created high water conditions throughout the state,” Maggie Macias with DWR public affairs said Tuesday.

Record-setting precipitation in Northern California and above-average rainfall and snowfall in the Central Sierra contributed to flooding in several river systems. A total of 52 California counties declared states of emergency due to the January 2017 storm sequence.

More atmospheric river storms in February prompted emergency actions by operators of the Golden State’s sixth-largest water storage facility, Don Pedro Reservoir, which used a controlled spillway in February for the first time in 20 years to draw the level down and try to avoid use of a 995-foot-long emergency spillway.

They removed a section of Bonds Flat Road before sending thousands of cubic feet per second ripping into the mainstem Tuolumne River.

Improved forecasting of atmospheric river storms can help public safety agencies and other authorities better prepare for emergencies, as well as manage the vital water that comes to the Central Sierra and the rest of the Sierra Nevada.

New technology
New technology that will help forecasters better model and forecast atmospheric river storms includes the use of wind-profiling radars like a unit installed four years ago at Bodega Marine Laboratory in Bodega Bay in Sonoma County, says Jeanine Jones, and engineer and interstate resources manager with DWR.

“Installation of wind-profiling radars provides data to understand how to model the atmospheric rivers as they reach California,” Jones said in a phone interview Tuesday.

“We are preparing computer models to be able to make experimental forecasts about atmospheric rivers later this winter,” Jones said. “Over the past decade the state of California in partnership with NOAA has spent more than $40 million on an observing system designed to capture these atmospheric river storms.”

The Bodega Bay radar is one of the earliest pieces of the network, Jones said.

Forecasters a decade or more ago tried to work with Nexrad units, also known as Next Generation Radar, that were located on land but aimed too high to see atmospheric rivers, Jones said.

“Now that we have these new observation stations and monitoring equipment,” Jones said, “we can start seeing how to model these storms in weather models and improve forecasting.”

‘What a Difference a Year Makes’
Looking back on the water year that ended Saturday, state Department of Water Resources staff say that after five years of drought, the 2017 water year brought unexpectedly heavy precipitation, ranking second only to 1983, California’s wettest year for statewide runoff.

A recently released report says water year 2017, which started Oct. 1, 2016, and ended Sept. 30, 2017, dramatically illustrated how much California’s annual precipitation can change year-to-year.

“Virtually all of the state experienced at least average precipitation, and key Sierra Nevada watersheds were much above average,” state DWR and California Natural Resources Agency staff said.

Governor Brown lifted the proclamation of statewide drought emergency he issued in 2014, but a state-declared emergency remained in Tuolumne, Fresno, Kings and Tulare counties due to lingering drought impacts, including tapped-out or contaminated groundwater wells.

“Prior to 2017, California had experienced a decade of largely dry conditions,” the report said. “Eight of the 10 preceding water years were dry, and the water years of 2012-15 set a record for the driest consecutive four-year period of statewide precipitation.”

Present forecasting capabilities cannot provide a reliable prediction for the water year 2018, state water officials said.

High annual variability in California’s precipitation means every year could potentially bring record wet conditions like those in 2017, or a return to arid, dry conditions.

It is possible 2017 was “a wet outlier in long-term sequence of otherwise dry years, similar to the persistent dry conditions that have been experienced in the Colorado River Basin for all of the present century,” state Department of Water Resources staff said. “In the absence of reliable predictive ability, Californians must be prepared for the worst in terms of hydrologic conditions even as we hope for the best.”

http://www.uniondemocrat.com/localnews/5645253-151/california-needs-better-weather-prediction-tools-for-water?referrer=home&referrer=top 

______________________________________________________________________________

County supervisors face backlash over proposal to ban outdoor pot growing

Alex MacLean / The Union Democrat / October 3, 2017

People in favor of allowing people to grow marijuana outdoors in Tuolumne County for personal use held signs with 
Repealing and replacing laws that affect people’s lives can be a messy and emotional process, whether it pertains to federal healthcare policy or local regulations on marijuana.

More than a dozen people spoke at a public meeting on Tuesday in opposition to a recent proposal by the Tuolumne County Board of Supervisors that would ban people from growing marijuana outdoors on their property for personal use.

The proposal comes more than a year after the board passed an ordinance that allowed people who use the drug for medical reasons to grow a limited number of marijuana plants inside or outside their private residence.

Some of those who spoke Tuesday criticized the board for making a “knee-jerk reaction” to recent complaints about outdoor cultivation of marijuana.

“I expect you to do a better job,” said La Grange resident Andrea Sarback, who is battling cancer.

Sarback’s husband, Jeff, said they moved to the county specifically to grow marijuana that his wife uses to treat a 3-pound tumor. However, they wouldn’t be able grow enough if forced to do so inside their home.

Several others also spoke about how such a ban would affect their lives, resulting in the board deciding to take a step back from its original proposal.

Donny Garner, of Tuolumne, wept as he told the board that he suffers from post-traumatic stress disorder following an unsolved arson fire in 2008 at his former home in Florida that killed his fiancee.

Garner said he would rarely get more than two hours of sleep per night or had difficulty appearing in public before he moved to the county this year and started treating his PTSD symptoms with marijuana.

Due to lung damage from the fire, Garner said he has to use edible or vaporized concentrated cannabis that requires him to grow more plants than he would be able to inside his residence.

Garner’s father, Rick Garner, of Sonora, said he moved to California six years ago after he began suffering from seizures because of the state’s longstanding laws allowing the use of marijuana for medical reasons.

“I used to have two or three a week, but I haven’t had any for six years,” Garner said to loud applause from the room.

More than 100 people attended the meeting on Tuesday, with some having to stand along the edges of the room due to a lack of seating.

Many in the audience held up identical signs with a green heart-shaped symbol whenever someone would make pro-marijuana statements. They flipped the signs over to reveal a red X whenever someone would make statements against cultivation.

District 5 Supervisor Karl Rodefer, who leaned back in his chair while looking at his cell phone for much of the first half of the discussion, scolded the audience about civility after several people shouted things while others were speaking.

“I understand this is an emotional issue,” Rodefer said. “One of my great disappointments with my nation right now is people on each side of every issue are screaming at each other instead of talking about it.”

Several people who spoke in favor of tighter restrictions on marijuana cultivation cited odor, fears of crime and overall quality of life.

Sally Miller, of Lake Don Pedro, said she was concerned about drug cartels because state law would allow marijuana to be cultivated by undocumented immigrants, whom she referred to as “illegal people.”

The county ordinance passed in February 2016 allowed people with prescriptions for medical marijuana to grow up to 12 plants inside their residence or outside on their property, or up to 24 plants if two or more people with prescriptions live at the same place.

Part of last month’s proposal by the board to ban outdoor marijuana cultivation also would reduce the maximum number of plants one could grow to six, whether for medical or recreational use.

Melinda Fleming, who lives in District 2 represented by Supervisor Randy Hanvelt, said she can no longer go outside or leave her screen door open because the smell from her neighbor’s marijuana plants is too strong for her.

“Twelve to 24 (plants) is too much,” Fleming said.

Some pro-marijuana advocates criticized Hanvelt’s statement at a meeting last month that some people have told him they are allergic to the smell of marijuana.

One man said he could smell manure from livestock on his neighbor’s property, but that he didn’t complain because it’s part of living in a rural area.

Hanvelt described the arguments dismissing odor concerns as “ridiculous.”

“Any chemist will tell you that odors are in the air because of chemicals,” Hanvelt said.

TY Atkins, a former principal of Summerville Elementary School, said it was unfortunate that the federal government has not taken action on medical marijuana so people would be able to obtain prescriptions like other pharmaceutical drugs.

Marijuana remains an illegal substance with a “high potential for abuse” and “no accepted medical treatment” under federal law in the same category as drugs like heroin, LSD and ecstasy.

After hearing from the public, the board then spent another hour deliberating how it should move forward.

District 3 Supervisor Evan Royce, who was against banning outdoor outdoor cultivation when it was proposed last month, said he was still against a ban but acknowledged that the board must balance the concerns of both sides.

“It’s already been legalized and comes down to a land-use issue,” Royce said. “That’s always difficult because you have to balance property rights with the rights of the neighbor.

“That’s a fine line that we are going to have to discover … I think there are a lot of creative ways to deal with that.”

The Proposition 64 ballot initiative that 57 percent of California voters approved in November to legalize the possession and cultivation of marijuana for recreational use also passed with more than 52 percent of the vote in Tuolumne County.

Royce said he felt the current way the board was approaching the issue didn’t provide enough flexibility and suggested directing county staff to create a skeleton for an ordinance that the board could fill in at a future meeting with the county’s Marijuana Working Group.

The rest of the board members agreed with Royce’s suggested approach and tentatively scheduled the meeting for sometime in November, though an exact date has yet to be determined.

Any ordinance will also include a way to pay for enforcing the ordinance, possibly through a fee for a permit to grow marijuana. County officials have estimated that enforcement would cost at least $477,000 a year in additional employees and resources.

On Tuesday, the board also discussed various aspects that need to be examined with regard to allowing cannabis farms or retail businesses to operate in the county.

The board decided to discuss the matter of commercialization at a special meeting scheduled for 4 p.m. Nov. 14 that will also include members of the county’s Marijuana Working Group.

______________________________________________________________________________

Marijuana Busts Continue Across Calaveras County

10/04/2017 9:36 am PST
277
B.J. Hansen, MML News Director

Copperopolis, CA — Three illegal marijuana gardens were busted over recent days, according to the Calaveras County Sheriff’s Department.

Two of the gardens were located in separate locations along Chuckwagon Drive in Copperopolis. At the first site, 474 marijuana plants were eradicated and no suspects were located. At the second site four people were located and arrested, and 127 plants were eradicated. Three of the people arrested stated that they are from Minnesota, 24-year-old Albert Vue, 26-year-old Arge Vue and 33-year-old Peter Vue. The fourth person, 22-year-old Ryu Lee, is reportedly from the Redding area. The sheriff’s office also located a handgun, with the serial number filed off, and a loaded high capacity ammunition magazine. They were arrested on charges related to illegal marijuana cultivation, criminal conspiracy and possession of an altered firearm.

Calaveras County Sheriff’s Department officials also helped serve an abatement warrant at a marijuana cultivation site, assisting code compliance officers, in the 1000 block of Vineyard Terrace Court in Murphys. 334 plants were eradicated and no arrests were made.

https://www.mymotherlode.com/news/local/328678/marijuana-busts-continue-across-calaveras-county.html?utm_source=myMotherLode.com+Noon+News&utm_campaign=682ab6e587-RSS_EMAIL_CAMPAIGN&utm_medium=email&utm_term=0_c3880b40a2-682ab6e587-129309149 

______________________________________________________________________________

Lawsuits could hamper cannabis ban
 
    By Jason Cowan Jason@Calaverasenterprise.com  October 5, 2017
 
Even in the event of a cannabis cultivation ban in the county, lawful cultivation may not disappear immediately, some cannabis cultivators say.
 
Lawsuits filed against Calaveras County in light of a potential ban could pause the time limit by which the ordinance could go in effect, if a judge decides to place a stay on the issue until a decision is made, said Prapanna Smith, owner of the Hathaway Pines-based Magic Show LLC.
 
If unchallenged, a ban could go into effect within 30 days of its approval. Cultivators would then have up to 90 days to comply with the new rules.
 
In January, three of five members of the Calaveras County Board of Supervisors directed staff to craft a cannabis ban, prohibiting all commercial marijuana cultivation.
 
The direction was a reversal of policy direction issued by the previous board that instructed county staff to create a comprehensive regulatory program for cannabis in December of 2015.
 
Countless lawsuits will be filed if the county bans cultivation, Smith said. Whether any of them would warrant enough speculation from a judicial entity to pause policy prior to a declaratory ruling could be another issue.
 
“A judge could decide there is no merit in the case, they’re not likely to prevail and decide against the stay,” said Smith. “It really depends on the case.”
 
Lawsuits alleging the county participated in bait-and-switch tactics could warrant a stay, preventing implementation of a ban, Smith said. He said hundreds of cultivators invested in operations under the impression the Calaveras would regulate cannabis cultivation for a year before the discussion changed earlier this year.
 
“In February of 2016, all indications were the county would go for regulations. They passed the urgency ordinance to stop the influx” of growers, Smith said. “A year later, the county says, ‘We’ll contemplate a ban.’ All the money spent during that period (by cultivators), the county is on the hook for. Every penny. People made decisions based off what the county said last year.”
 
Bill McManus, the leader of the Committee to Ban Commercial Marijuana, said while cultivators have had to invest money into the industry, they have made millions. He acknowledged the threat of litigation is legitimate saying there will likely be lawsuits. It does not mean they will be successful.
 
Calaveras County Counsel Megan Stedtfeld did not respond to questions regarding pending litigation and preparations being made in advance of a potential ban.
 
Despite a potential extension in marijuana cultivation activities in the event of legal activities, a window may be closing to reap the financial benefits.
 
The state’s cannabis program, set to begin at the start of 2018, will require licensure for just about every cannabis purpose. The state will not issue any licenses to municipalities that have banned the industry. Because of that, all cannabis products that remain in Calaveras County could be unsellable because the state may not issue licenses where cannabis has been banned, Smith said. If a ban was enacted, licensed distributors will be unable to work with Calaveras cultivators.
 
Calaveras farmers could have to shred a year’s worth of the harvest, which generally begins in October and continues to the end of December.
 
“It would hurt business here. We would not be able to sell. We would not be able to do business,” Smith said. “The growers would not be able to pay their taxes.”
 
http://www.calaverasenterprise.com/news/article_46360cac-aa14-11e7-85ea-c32d533fa0f5.html
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Audit delivers another hit to California tunnels project

By DON THOMPSON
Associated Press
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SACRAMENTO, Calif. (AP) -- California's water managers appear to have violated state law when they hired a consultant to help plan Gov. Jerry Brown's $16 billion project to build two massive water tunnels, state auditors said Thursday.
The audit also faulted the state Department of Water Resources for not finishing a cost-benefit analysis as the price of the tunnels climbs.

The audit is the latest blow to Brown's plan to build twin tunnels east of San Francisco to deliver water from the Sacramento River mostly to farms and cities hundreds of miles away in central and Southern California.

Last month, the nation's largest supplier of irrigation water to farms voted not to help fund the project.

The unexpected complexity of the project has resulted in significant delays and cost increases, auditors said. As of June, planning costs alone had reached $280 million, double the department's initial 2009 cost estimate.

The costs included nearly $14 million to Hallmark Group, a Sacramento-based company that the audit says "does not appear to possess the technical credentials or experience on relevant projects."

The audit "found that DWR did not follow state law when it replaced the program manager," and that the department needed to seek competitive bids or at least demonstrate that Hallmark was qualified.

An email from an unnamed department whistleblower that was cited in the audit said, "No allowing other firms to apply for the work, no following the code."

Brown's office referred a request for comment to the Department of Water Resources.

"We must respectfully disagree" that state law wasn't followed, the department said in its response.

Hallmark's primary goal was cost-control, where it has done an outstanding job, officials wrote.

The department and the Hallmark Group both said auditors misunderstood the firm's role in the project by assuming Hallmark was primarily doing construction project management that requires a licensed engineer or general contractor.

The two, 35-mile (56-kilometer) tunnels would be the state's most ambitious water project in more than a half-century and would reconfigure the way water flows from Northern California to the southern system of canals and reservoirs managed by state and federal officials.

The water is used by much of the nation's most populous state while allowing California to lead the nation in agricultural production.

Barbara Barrigan-Parrilla, executive director of the opposition group Restore the Delta, said in a statement that the state audit and a federal audit show poor planning and a misuse of taxpayer money, arguing that the project "is in complete disarray."

The group's policy analyst, Tim Stroshane, added that the state audit showed the department used "sweetheart deals" to hire contractors.

Department spokeswoman Erin Mellon said in an email that officials will consider auditors' recommendations, but the audit validates the exhaustive work the department has done to propose the best project for California.

Assemblywoman Susan Talamantes Eggman, a Stockton Democrat and one of the legislative opponents of the tunnels who sought the audit, said it shows that after 11 years of planning there still are more questions than answers about whether the project is feasible.

The department released a draft economic analysis of the massive project last year. Auditors said, however, that a final analysis is critical in determining whether water contractors are willing and able to pay for the construction.

Department officials said a final analysis is premature until it is known which water agencies will help pay for the project.

Last month, the board of the giant Westlands Water District voted to end its participation in the project.

Project backers noted that other water districts have since voted to back the project.

They say the tunnels are vital to skirt the vulnerable Sacramento-San Joaquin River Delta and protect imperiled fish and water deliveries.


______________________________________________________________________________

